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4th Annual Potluck in the Park 
 

The Astor neighborhood’s Summer Potluck in 
the Park is Thursday, September 1 at 5:30 p.m.  
    in St. James Park.  Please 

bring a dish according to 
the first letter of your last 
name: 
A-K Main Dish 
L-R Dessert 

S-Z Salad 
The ANA will provide 
utensils, plates, and 

lemonade.  This annual 
celebration occurs on the first day 

of school, and is always a great opportunity to 
meet with neighbors and friends. 

 
ANA is Online 

 

Read current and prior editions of the Astor 
Outlook newsletter and minutes from the ANA 
board meetings, sign up to receive e-mail on 
current events in the neighborhood, send e-mail 
to board members, request an Historic Plaque 
order form, and link to other sites of interest to 
Astor neighbors at www.astorneighborhood.org
 

 
The Baylanders sing at the first City Band 
Concert of the season at St. James Park. 

 

House Kudos 
 

This issue’s House Kudos goes to 1018 Emilie 
Street, owned by Todd and Brittany Dickey.  
They purchased their circa 1918 charmer last 
spring and renovated the interior throughout the 
summer of 2004.  A lot of hard work and many 
changes needed to be made to the interior.  As 
many as eight layers of wallpaper were removed 
from the stairwell, and there were many layers 
elsewhere around the house.  All the walls were 
re-plastered and painted and the hardwood 
floors were all re-done.  After the downstairs 
bath was renovated, their attention turned 
toward dust clean-up.   
 

This summer, the Dickey’s popped some French 
doors into their kitchen wall and added a back 
patio to their home.  A truckload of dirt arrived 
with some bags of grass-seed and now there is 
vegetation on their lawn!  They are now in the 
process of transforming their previously white 
house into a light sage green.  Brittany’s wish 
for August: to sit back and enjoy a new lawn, a 
new color to the house, and hopefully some 
landscaping.   

 

Please recommend neighbors for the “Meet 
Your Neighbor/Board Member” and the “House 
Kudos” newsletter articles to Erik Hoyer at 437-
3671, or email erikh@astorneighborhood.org. 

http://www.astorneighborhood.org/
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President’s Message 
 

Summer is in full swing and we hope you are 
enjoying yours.  The City Band concerts have 
been successful and the weather has cooperated 
beautifully, so far.  Movie nights at St. James 
have been set and we hope to see you all out 
there enjoying this rare pleasure! 
 

Phase III of the Bellin Health Campus 
Redevelopment project is well in progress.  The 
Courtyard Building will house The Laird 
Welcome Center; a new hospital front entrance; 
Bellin Health Retail Pharmacy; The Bellin Gift 
Shoppe; Backstreet Espresso; Family and 
Community Resource Center; Marguerite L. 
Kress Birthing Center; Medical Unit; Mary 
Ellen and Karl Kuehne Imaging Center and 
Woman's Services; and an in-house pharmacy. 
 

The Green Bay Water Utility Ashwaubenon 
Transmission Main project continues Phase D 
with work affecting Lawe Street from about the 
East River to Irwin; Irwin from Lawe to 
Grignon; and Grignon from Irwin to Fox River, 
where the underwater phase begins.  The 
estimated completion date for Phase D is 
December 2, 2005. 
 

Finally, St. Vincent Hospital has begun their 
surface parking project on the parcels separating 
the two surface lots on South Van Buren.  Tree 
removal, clearing, electric installation, paving 
and striping should be complete by the end of 
July.  Lighting has an estimated completion date 
of mid August. 
 

Along with all the home improvements going on 
throughout Astor, there is a great deal of 
construction.  Please use care when traveling 
around these construction sites and have a safe 
summer! 
 

Trini L. Bielski 
 

The Movie Nights in St. James 
Park are on July 19th and August 

2nd.  Hope to see you there! 
 
 

The ANA appreciates the continued support of 
Seaway Printing Co Inc 

for printing the Astor Outlook, gratis. 
Visit them at www.seawayprinting.com  

Summertime Pet Tips 
 

While we hope that you are enjoying the warm 
weather of the summertime, we wanted to 
remind you of a couple of important city 
ordinances to help your pets enjoy the weather, 
as well. 
 

First, all dogs and cats must have a license, 
available for 5$ at the City Treasurers office.  
Each year, these need to renewed by March 31st. 
 

Per 8.06 (1), no animals shall be permitted to be 
at large within the City.  Suggestions for 
keeping pets outside include crating, penning, 
leashing, or personal supervision of the animals. 
 

Except in cases of a recent litter, 8.08 (3) 
indicates that no family shall have more than 
two dogs and 8.09 (3) limits the home to three 
cats on a residential lot without specific 
permission or a waiver from the city.  
Additionally, 8.08 (6) states that loud and 
persistent barking is prohibited.  
 

Finally, we respectfully request that all 
neighborhood pet owners follow 8.04 section 5, 
requiring the removal of animal waste products. 
Please “doo” your part to keep our 
neighborhood beautiful! 

 
 
 

Hazelwood House Events 
 

This summer there several entertaining events at 
our neighborhood’s Hazelwood House.  On 
August 6th and 7th, there is a Summer Fair, 
which will feature demonstrations and vintage 
crafts available for purchase.  There will be an 
ice-cream social, as well as other food available 
for purchase.  The fair runs from 10-4, and entry 
is the regular admission fee. 
 

On September 14th and 15th, there will be the 
popular “If Tombstones Could Talk” program at 
the Woodlawn Cemetery.  Members of the 
Heritage Players will portray the men and 
women who are buried there.  Admission to this 
program is $4 per person, $10 per family. 
 

For more information about these programs, 
please contact the Hazelwood House at 437-
1840. 
 

http://www.seawayprinting.com/


City Band Concert Themes 
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Each Wednesday, please join us for the City 
Band Concert Series at St. James Park.  The 

concerts start at 7:30, with 
Thursday as the rain date.  
Each concert has a theme: 
• July 20th: A trumpeter’s 

lullaby 
• July 27th: British bits 
• August 3rd: Night at the 

Oscars 
• August 10th: Classics, 

old and new 
• August 17th: Best of 

summer 
Come join us for music, popcorn, and fun! 

 
Historic Plaques 

 

If you’re wondering when your historical home 
was originally built, you can visit 
www.wisconsinhistory.org/ahi/serchcity.aspand 
find out if your home is located in the 
boundaries of the National Historical Area 
designated by the State of Wisconsin, along 
with much more information on your home.   
 
Erie Landmark Company is the provider of the 
attractive plaques that you see on many of our 
neighborhood’s homes.  The price of the plaque 
is $188.50 which includes shipping and 
handling.  To order, please contact Trini Bielski 
at 884-1941 or trinib@astorneighghborhood.org
 
Treasurers Report – is available upon request 

 
 

Calendar of Events 
 

Thursdays through August 18th: GB Botanical 
Garden Concerts in the Garden 
Saturday mornings, through October 29th: 
Farmers Market, downtown Green Bay 7am -12 
 

July 18 ANA Board Meeting, 6:00 pm; 
Howe Resource Center 

July 19 Movie Night at St. James Park 
July 20 NEW Zoo Senior Citizen Day 
July 26-8/1 EAA Air Adventure; Whitman 

Airport, Oshkosh 
August 2 Movie Night at St. James Park 
August 6 Laura Ingalls Wilder Day, Heritage 

Hill 
August 14 Blues in the Park, St. James Park 
August 15 ANA Board Meeting, 6:00 pm; 

Howe Resource Center 
August 26-8 Artstreet – Downtown Green Bay 
September 1 ANA Annual Potluck – St. James 

Park 
September 5  Labor Day 
September 10  Heritage Hill Belgian Farm 

Days 
September 17 -18 GB Botanical Garden 

Renaissance Herb Faire 
September 17 NEW Zoo Fun Day 
September 19 ANA Board Meeting, 6:00 pm; 

Howe Resource Center 
 

Monthly ANA Board meetings are at 6:00 pm 
on the third Monday of each month at the Howe 
Resource Center, and are open to all members 
of the Astor neighborhood. 
 

Please submit entries for the calendar of events 
to Erik Hoyer at 437-3671 or email 
erikh@astorneighborhood.org.  Please contact 
him by 8/15/05 for the next issue 
 

http://www.wisconsinhistory.org/ahi/serchcity.asp
mailto:trinib@astorneighghborhood.org
mailto:erikh@astorneighborhood.org
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ANA Board 
   President:       Trini Bielski 884-1941 
 Vice-President:  Erik Hoyer  437-3671 
 Treasurer:    Denise Schleis 437-9134 
 Secretary:      Paul Schleis 437-9134 
 

Board Members:  
Cody Bielski    884-1941 
Brittany Dickey    884-0682 
Roxanne Chronert    433-9263    
Melissa Moren     435-5374 
Philip Nelson    437-3413   
Dan Pagel     437-1199   
Kelly Schumacher   430-1429  
Mike Van Handel   430-1378   
   

Board members at large: 
Maria Milano     435-8649     
Teppie Schueller    432-0523    
  

The mission of the ANA is to maintain the integrity, 
vitality, and diversity of the Astor community through the 
protection and preservation of its history, neighborhoods, 

and architecture. 

    
 

 
 
 
 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advertising 
Postal regulations prohibit the Astor 
Neighborhood Association, a not-for-profit 
entity, from advertising the phone number and 
address of any for-profit entity.  The cost of an 
advertisement in our bimonthly publication is 
$20 per business card size ad.  For information, 
contact Erik Hoyer by 8/15/05 at 437-3671 or 
email erikh@astorneighborhood.org  
 
The next three ANA board meetings are: 
      July 18       August 15         September 19 
Join us at 6:00 at the Howe Resource Center! 
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